
 
RECONCILIATION 
By appointment by calling the Priest  
 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK / MINISTRY  THE SICK 
Please call the Parish Office to arrange for anointing for 
someone who is seriously ill, preparing for surgery or  
home-bound. We can visit upon request 
 
MARRIAGE 
Please contact the Priest to make  arrangements at least 
nine months in advance   
 
SACRAMENTS 

• Baptism 
• Confirmation/First Eucharist (Grade 2+) 
• First Reconciliation (Grade 4+) 
• Rite Of Christian Initiation For Adults 
• Rite Of Christian Initiation For Children 

 

Contact:  sacraments@resurrectionparish.ca 
 
FUNERALS 
Our staff are able to assist you during this difficult time. 
Once you have contacted the funeral home, please call 
the Parish Office to plan the funeral Mass and other 
arrangements  
 
PARISH REGISTRATION 
Registration forms are available on the Resurrection 
website, at the parish office or at the Welcome Desk. 
Please notify the Parish Office of any address changes. 
 
HOSPITAL CHAPLAINS 
Hospital chaplains visit patients and their families to  
address any spiritual needs, to pray, to provide a friendly 
face and comforting presence, to talk about people’s 
fears and concerns, to bring Communion, and to contact 
a priest for anointing of the sick. 
 
 

Pasqua Hospital:  306-519-1380 
Wascana Rehabilitation Centre:  306-530-6511 

General Hospital:  306-519-1405 

MASSTIMES 
Masses are broadcast daily at  
9:00 am, the links are on  
on our website at resurrectionparish.ca  

Pastoral Team 
Father Rick Krofchek (306-352-0988) 

Associate Priest: Father Mau Nguyen  -  Deacon: Reverend Mr. Joe Lang   

INFORMATION 

Monday        9:00am   + Jake Nosal  
                                      by Ken & Marg Engel        
                                
Tuesday        7:00pm   + Albert Varga  
                                       by Charles, Lori & Sarah Babyak        
   

Wednesday  9:00am   + Intentions of Oliver &  
                      Dale Turgeon 
                                        by Terry & Maurice Turgeon            
                                                             

                      Holy Thursday 
                        

                      Good Friday                                 

 
3155 Windsor Park Road  -  Regina, SK   S4V 3B1 
Phone: 306-352-0800   Fax: 306-352-0999   
Email:  office@resurrectionparish.ca 
Office Hours:  Office is temporarily closed to public access 
Please reach out to us by phone or email to book an appointment 
Contact our office 
Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 1:00 pm 
Please call in advance 
 

• If you are interested in attending a weekend Mass, 
please be advised that you will need to pre-register each 
week via our web-site. You will then be notified if your name 
is selected to attend one of the weekend Masses. 
• The church is now open for private prayer from 10:30 
am to 1:30 pm - Monday to Friday. Please see our website  

    for more information. Please call ahead to ensure availability 

 

Today’s Readings 
Isaiah 50.4-7 

Ps 22.7-8, 16-17, 18-19, 22-23 
Philippians 2.6-11 
Mark 14.1  -  15.47 



OURPARISH 
EVENTS FROM OUR PARISH AND OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

Did you know that you can send your weekly tithes and offerings now by e-transfer? Send them to  
finance@resurrectionparish.ca and they will be included with your annual tax receipt. If you would like to inquire 

about other ways of giving electronically, please email the Parish at  
finance@resurrectionparish.ca or call our office at 306-352-0800. Thank you again 
for your  generosity in doing the Lord’s work in our Parish, our community, our city, 
and beyond. 

Through our Social Justice Committee Resurrection 
Parish has a wonderful opportunity to partner with the 
Northern Village of Beauval for a variety of initiatives 
in the future.   

We are very much looking forward to working with the 
Beauval community through their school and  faith 
community.   

One such initiative is to support their gardening      
project.  They have 25 beginner gardeners who are 
excited about the new growing season.   

They are in need of the following seeds for their     
container gardens:  carrots, peas, bush beans 
(yellow), lettuce, herbs,  pumpkin (sugar pie), sweet 
peas and cucumber-bush variety.   

If you are interested in participating in this    
project we invite you to visit our website and 
sign up to donate new seed package(s).   
We ask that seed packages be dropped off at the 
office between 9:00 am and 12:00 pm by  
March 31.   
 

Thank you for your generosity and  

anticipated support. 

École St. Elizabeth is now        
accepting French immersion    
kindergarten registrations for the 
fall of 2021.  For those of you 
who have a child born in 2016, 
we encourage you to call the office at  
(306) 791-7300 to share your intentions.   
The registration form can also be found on our 
school webpage at  

www.rcsd.ca/school/StElizabeth. 

Share Love, Share 
Lent:  
Paschal progression. 
 
Did you know that    
Development and Peace 
has organized a Lenten 
campaign every year 
since 1968? 
Keeping up with the 
tradition, this year’s 

campaign, Share Love, Share Lent,      
invites you to a final week of family fun, 
communal reflection, global solidarity and 
prayer. 

Don’t miss our special campaign  
Way of the Cross! 

 
Catch the details and contribute at 
devp.org/lent. 



OURPARISH 
EVENTS FROM OUR PARISH AND OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

RCIACORNER 
Sacrament  
Preparation  

 

Sacrament preparation for the upcoming 
year will begin shortly. There is still time 

to register. 
 
 

Confirmation with First Eucharist 
children in grade 2 or higher 

 

Reconciliation 
children in grade 4 or higher 

 
 
Due to the Saskatchewan Health Authorities     
ongoing changes to the size of gatherings we will 
not have face to face classes. We have decided to 
deliver the program using virtual presentations        
instead. 
 

If  you would like to register your child, please  
contact the parish office as soon as possible at…  
 

sacraments@resurrectionparish.ca 

On Palm Sunday (March 28th) blessed palms will be available for pick-up 
at the Windsor Park entrance between 12:00 pm and 2:00 pm. 

We ask that everyone be respectful of the social distancing requirements  
and ask that people take the palm they touch. 

Pre-registration and information        
regarding our Holy Week worship 
schedule is now available on the front 
page of our web site. 

Saturday, April 3 – 1:00-2:00 pm 

We ask that all those who wish to have their Easter food blessed park their vehicle in the north parking lot 
facing the building and remain in their vehicle.  The blessing will be begin at 1:00 PM.   

We will have aƩendants present to direct the flow of traffic once the blessing begins.   

Please note that everyone is to remain in their vehicles. 



OURPARISH 
EVENTS FROM OUR PARISH AND OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

Visit our web site for more events And information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

Join the Resurrection Knights 
Join Online or contact Bernie Matsalla at 306 789-2287 

Congratulations to the following people who were elected  
at the Annual General Meeting. 
  

Pastoral Council 

Chair: Brad Lulik 

Ministry of Care: Terry Turgeon & Nancy Barks 

Spiritual Development: Sarah France  

Social Justice: Janet Stamatinos & Joan Lane 

Member at Large: Lisa Polk 

                           Alda Bouvier 

                           Mike Wolf 

                           

  

Finance Council 

Financial Administration: Paul Schauerte 

Building and Grounds: Jason Trehas 

  

Pastoral Council is still looking for a chairperson for: Hospitality, Stewardship, Secretary and members at large.  

Finance council is still looking for a chairperson for:  Vice Chairman, Fundraising and member at large.  

Or, if you would like to serve on an existing committee – contact the parish office. 

 If you are interested in any of these positions or member at large for either council contact the parish office. 

 

Welcome to the new members of the council and thanks to everyone remaining on the council.  

A special thank-you to the outgoing members for your past service. 



Feb 28th, 2021 FINANCIAL UPDATE 

1. February Year to Date Financial Results - Operations: 
 February year-to-date financial results reflect a surplus of $19,062 

 
 A closer look at Mass Collections and Donations: 

 
Revenues: When the 2021 budget was prepared in December, 2020 it was planned with the hopes of a 
slight shift of more people being able to attend Mass, resulting in higher Mass Collections and lower 
Donations unfortunately to date that has not happened.  
Therefore the year to date Mass Collections are $14,405 lower than budgeted but gratefully the year to date 
overall donations are $13,472 higher than budgeted.  
 
Expenses: Management continues to focus on cost effectiveness.  
 

o .   
  

 

2. Remaining debt as of Feb 28th, 2021 is: $1,274,418. 
One of the finance council goals this year is to focus on debt repayment. 
 

3. The Government of Canada Wage Subsidy program has been extended into 2021 at a declining percentage 
rate therefore subsidy amount will be drastically decreased in 2021.   We are very grateful for the amount we 
have received in 2020! 
                                     
                                      
                 Thank you to everyone for your continued support and generosity to our Parish. 

                     We pray you and your families are having a Blessed Lent Season that will lead 
                                                     to a Joyous and Happy Easter! 

 
 
 
 
                “Unless there is a Good Friday in your life there can be no Easter Sunday” - Fulton J Sheen 
 
 



Roman Catholic Archdiocese of REGINA 

OFFICE OF THE ARCHBISHOP 

 
445 Broad Street N., Regina, SK, CANADA   S4R 2X8 

Tel: (306) 352-1651     Fax: (306) 352-6313   E-mail: chancery @archregina.sk.ca 
 
 

 

March 23, 2021 
 
 
Dear sisters and brothers in Christ of the Archdiocese of Regina,  
 
Warm greetings in the Lord as we reach the mid-point of Lent and prepare our minds and hearts to enter into 
the great mystery of Jesus’ dying and rising for us. The new life which rises with the Lord from the tomb is the 
foundational inspiration for all of our efforts to protect, uphold and celebrate human life.  
As we approach Spring, I want to bring to your attention that we have moved Reverence for Life month from 
October to May.  Spring is always a time of renewed expectations and energy.  This move will allow us to open 
our hearts and minds to the wonderful gift of life at the same time as the world springs forth with new life.    
 
The Reverence for Life Commission is presently drawing together plans to assist us to renew and reenergize 
living out our belief in the sanctity of life. Saint John Paul II, in his encyclical Evangelium Vitae, reminds us that 
“[society as a whole must respect, defend and promote the dignity of every human person, at every moment 
and in every condition of that person's life” (EV, 81).  
 
I encourage every parish to truly make May a time to focus on the needs of the unborn, the elderly, the sick, 
the lonely, the hungry and the abandoned with special prayer and works of mercy. To do this work we need to 
be “strong and courageous” (Deut. 31:6). There are several activities that the Reverence for Life Commission 
has initiated or is encouraging to help us achieve this work. I invite you to consider joining in the following:  

• holding special prayer services at the memorials for the unborn;  

• encouraging people to pray the Reverence for Life prayer daily;  

• holding an evening of prayer for Life with recitation of the Rosary and exposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament;  

• promoting and joining a webinar organized by the Reverence for Life Commission, or hosting your own 
educational sessions (video or guest speaker); 

• finding new ways to reach out to the shut-ins; 

• organizing food/clothing drives for needy organizations;  

• collecting clothing and furniture for an immigrant or refugee family.   

Covid-19 has been a tremendous struggle and with continued diligence in following the recommendations of 
the health authorities and prayer for God’s mercy, we will soon be able to fully open our churches.  Let us take 
every opportunity to truly make 2021 a year of rebirth. 
 
Yours in Christ, 
 
 
 
+Donald Bolen 
Archbishop of Regina 
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Palm Sunday

Stewardship Bulletin Bit
“Pilate again said to them, ‘Then what shall I do with the 
man whom you call the King of the Jews?’ And they cried 
out again, ‘Crucify him.’” – Mark 15:12-13
Jesus told us “whatever you do for the least of my brothers, 
you do for me.”  Every day we are presented opportunities 
to help someone.  Every day we have the opportunity to 
see the face of Jesus in others and be the face of Jesus to 
others.  Every day we pass by someone in need.  Pray for 
the strength and courage to be the answer to someone’s 
prayer.

Page One

Are you someone who is a good listener?  
Non-judgmental? Compassionate? Are you wanting to 
play a role in helping to heal the legacy of clergy sexual 
abuse in our Archdiocese? 
If you’ve answered yes to any of these questions, you 
may wish to attend the workshop Walking with Victims:  A 
Workshop for Those Interested in Accompanying Victims of 
Clergy Sexual Abuse on Sunday, April 11 from 1 – 5 p.m. 
at Resurrection Parish in Regina.  Presentations will be 
made by a sexual abuse trauma counsellor and a victim of 
childhood clergy sexual abuse.  For more information or to 
register, please contact victimserviceadvocacy@gmail.com.  
Depending on Covid restrictions at the time, registration 
may be limited or workshop may be delivered virtually.  
Please register early.

Holy Week 
Livestream Schedule

Palm Sunday
9:00 AM 

 Holy Thursday
7:00 PM 

Good Friday
3:00 PM

Easter Vigil
8:30 PM 

Easter Sunday
9:00 AM 

Livestream: 
• archregina.sk.ca/live

Radio: Yorkton’s 98.5 FM 'The Rock’
• Tune into: 98.5 FM 
• https://www.therock985.ca/listen-live
• Radioplayer Canada App
• Max TV: Channel 839

Young Adult Small Groups
Come together around a shared interest (jogging, 
relationship enrichment, hiking, board games, learning to 
pray and more!) to meet new people and grow in faith. The 
Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry will be launching 
a new round of young adult small groups in mid April. 
Registration opens on Monday, March 29th at https://
archregina.sk.ca/youth-ministry/young-adult-small-groups 
Join us!

My Gen Rally Update
March is always the month that our diocesan young church 
comes together to celebrate the “My Gen” Youth Rally. This 
year, My Gen will happen on Saturday May 29th and will 
be a hybrid of a live streamed event AND a gathered (in 
person) event at multiple host sites around the diocese. 
Communities interested in hosting approx. 15 young 
people and leaders at their parish facilities and grounds. 
The My Gen committee will provide leadership support for 
all rally sites. As always, all of these plans are contingent 
on health guidelines at that time. If your parish is interested 
in being a rally host site, please contact the Office of Youth 
and Young Adult Ministry for further information at
oyyam@archregina.sk.ca or call 306-352-1651. 

TF237: Middle Earth, Magesterium, and Modernity - Part 1
This week we welcome Fredric Heidemann, writer for 
Bishop Robert Barron’s Word on Fire blog, for a three-
part series of discussions on his conversion from atheism 
to Catholicism. Show Snippet: “It’s not like I read the 
Lord of the Rings and became Catholic overnight...But it 
made me recognize, and it was a kind of re-cognition, a 
re-understanding of something buried deep in the depth 
of every human soul, that the world is just fundamentally 
more enchanted than this sort of materialistic, 
reductionistic, atheistic world view...” https://thinkingfaith.
libsyn.com/middle-earth-magisterium-and-modernity-with-
guest-fredric-heidemann-part1

My God, my God, why 
have you forsaken me ?

https://archregina.sk.ca/youth-ministry/young-adult-small-groups
https://archregina.sk.ca/youth-ministry/young-adult-small-groups
https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/middle-earth-magisterium-and-modernity-with-guest-fredric-heidemann
https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/middle-earth-magisterium-and-modernity-with-guest-fredric-heidemann
https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/middle-earth-magisterium-and-modernity-with-guest-fredric-heidemann
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Year of the Families
Pope Francis has declared the Year of Families beginning 
March 19, 2021. The movie PRAY: THE STORY OF 
PATRICK PEYTON, which was released in 2020, portrays 
the true story of the man behind the famous phrase, “The 
Family That Prays Together Stays Together.” He was a 
priest on a mission to promote the Rosary and therefore 
became known as the ‘Rosary Priest’.  This film will 
amaze and inspire you!  The license to show this movie 
in 15 parishes (maximum attendance of 30 due to Covid 
guidelines) has been obtained for the month of May. If you 
are interested in having this powerful movie shown in your 
parish, please contact: Martin at Holy Cross Parish 
306-347-0929,  or email: pastoral.assistant@
holycrosssregina.ca.  Please use ‘Pray Movie’ in the subject 
line of your email.  www.praythefilm.com     

Covid Vaccination Booking Information
When you become eligible to receive the vaccine, you 
may register online or by phone. The Saskatchewan 
Health Authority website will have the current info on who 
is eligible to book their vaccine. Please check their site at 
https://www.saskhealthauthority.ca/ before trying to book 
your appointment.
Online: http://www.saskatchewan.ca/COVID19-vaccine
Telephone: 1-833-727-5829
When booking an appointment for vaccination, please keep 
the following in mind:
•	 Telephone booking is for use only by those 
currently eligible to receive the vaccine
•	 For all other covid or vaccine-related inquires, you 
are asked to use 811
•	 Once you become eligible, you will remain eligible 
even after other age groups open up
When the time comes for you to book your appointment, 
please have the following on hand:
•	 Saskatchewan health card
•	 Cell phone number or Email address
•	 Confirmation of booking will be sent by text or 
email. You will also receive a notification 24 hours before 
your appointment. If your appointment time changes, you 
will also be notified.
During the booking process, you will have the opportunity 
to select a vaccination clinic closest to you.

Trinity Manor at Westerra: Welcome Home!
Experience the true meaning of retirement with a world of 
choices, beautiful architecture, caring people and a variety of 
programs and services. One of our residents recently said, 
“If I was still living in my home, I would be so Isolated now. 
But, living at Trinity Manor I have friends all around me”. 
Regina’s own Trinity Manor, a part of Emmanuel Care, Under 
the leadership and sponsorship of the Catholic Bishops of 
Saskatchewan, is challenging the standard for retirement 
living. With our selection of suites, luxury retirement living is 
more affordable than ever! Attend daily mass, receive the 
sacraments, or spend time in quiet reflection in our tranquil 
chapel. Our amenities promote opportunities for our residents’ 
personal growth, while providing stimulating and entertaining 
activities. Start your day by enjoying the country sunrise, 
10 minutes from downtown. Book your personal tour now 
by contacting Franci at 306-550-8077 or visit us at www.
trinitymanorregina.ca.
                                                                            

Santa Maria Foundation Masks for Sale
Santa Maria foundation is selling masks to raise funds for 
mattresses. The cost of the masks is $10, free delivery or 
mailing.  If you are interested in buying a mask, please contact 
Terry Conney at 306-537-8875 or tcooney@sasktel.net.

LIVESTREAM
MASS

9:00 AM DAILY

archregina.sk.ca/live

http://www.praythefilm.com
https://www.saskhealthauthority.ca/ 
http://www.saskatchewan.ca/COVID19-vaccine
http://www.saskatchewan.ca/COVID19-vaccine
http://www.trinitymanorregina.ca
http://www.trinitymanorregina.ca
https://archregina.sk.ca/live


               

 

 

 

 

 

 

              Catered by:   Charlotte’s   from   Moose Jaw      

   Friday April 23 --- Turkey        Saturday April 24 ---- Beef   

                               Desert:  Cheeze  Cake  

                        Pick up:  5:00 p.m.  -  6:00 p.m. 

                                At: St. Peter’s Church 

                                        100 Argyle St. 

                                         Regina, Sask. 

 

Cost: $20.00/ person 

 

For tickets:  

     Call or Text:  Patricia – 306 530 3075 

            or 

     email: ozie@sasktel.net 

 

Sponsored by:  St. Peter’s Parish Council 

                                 for operating costs  

mailto:ozie@sasktel.net


Please consider supporting these parishioners businesses, who have graciously helped support our weekly bulletin 

To join these other great advertisers contact Joe Frohlick at 306-789-2993 or jfrohlic@gmail.com 

 


